
Melanie’s Thoughts 

 

 
Melanie Wait 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 
                               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Today will be my last day at Tooleybuc 
Central School before I embark on 
maternity leave for the rest of the 2011 
school year. I am very excited about 
the new journey I am about to embark 
on but disappointed to miss out on the 
rest of the school year and not get to 
share the experiences planned with 
our students. I know I am leaving you 
in extremely capable hands, Marg is a 
highly organised and competent 
principal with a wealth of experience in 
education. 
  
I am proud of all of our students and 
their unique and individual qualities 
and which we must continue to 
develop to ensure they reach their 
personal best.  I look forward to 
returning at the beginning of next year 
and continuing to work together to 
provide the best educational 
experiences for our students. 
  
 

Voluntary Contributions 
Just a reminder that there a number of 
families who haven't paid their 
voluntary contributions. While they are 
voluntary, they are only minimal and 
provide the school with extra funds that 
go directly towards providing resources 
for your child.  If the remaining 
voluntary contributions were paid, it 
would provide an extra $3570.00 for 
our school. Voluntary contributions are 
used to purchase stationery, books, 
text books etc. 
  
There are also a number of secondary 
students who haven't paid their 
elective contributions. These fees must 
be paid for students to take home what 
they produce. Students will be invoiced 
for these amounts. 
  
Thank you for supporting our school. 
  
Ambulance Cover 
Don't forget that our school ambulance 
cover only covers ambulance call outs 
in NSW. When on an interstate 
excursion (even into Victoria) families 
must provide their own ambulance 
cover as there is no longer a reciprocal 
arrangement between the two states. 
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Balranald students Ashleigh Nelson, Ebony Simpson and Brittany Gorringe and Tooleybuc student 
Mere Bakata with their Silver Awards at the Culinary Challenge in Finley. 
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Three Way Interviews 
Once again we will be holding Three Way 
Interviews this term. These are planned for 
Tuesday the 20th of September. Please put this 
date aside and make your appointments with class 
teacher to ensure you don't miss out. These 
interviews are a wonderful way to develop links 
between the home and the school. 
   
Performance Night 
Don't forget our Performance Night on Wednesday 
the 14th of September. This is one of our biggest 
events of the year and a chance to celebrate the 
talents of our students. 
  
PSSA 
Congratulations to all those students who 
represented the school at the PSSA District 
Carnival last Friday. A special mention to Eden 
Zanker who was the Senior Girl Age Champion.  
  
Merit Awards 
Just a reminder for students to keep handing in 
their merit awards. It seems a lot of students, 
especially in secondary have a large number in 
pencil cases etc. Make sure you hand them in so 
they don't get lost! 
  
Accidents at School  
As a result of attending the RSPCA (Riverina 
Secondary Principal's Collegiate Association) 
meeting recently, all principals were advised to 
disseminate this information to the school 
community. This advice has been provided by the 
DEC (Department of Education and Communities, 
previously the Department of Education and 
Training). 
 
If an accident occurs at School which is not caused 
by negligence of the Department then parents are 
required to have their own insurance. From time to 
time there are media stories about the issue of 
whether children are insured for injuries while at 
school. The Department of Education and 
Communities does not provide, nor has ever 
provided, accident or medical insurance for 
students enrolled in government schools. The 
department is however insured to cover the 
financial impact of any legal liabilities that it faces 
arising from its activities. If the department or one 
of its staff is negligent and this causes a student to 
be injured, then the student will be able to legally 
recover damages from the department (and the 
department’s insurance will cover the cost). 
However, if an accident occurs at a school which is 
not caused by any wrongdoing or omission by the 
department, then the department is not legally 

liable. Should parents wish to cover their children, 
there are various forms of insurance available, 
irrespective of whether fault can be assessable. 
These include: 

 Student Accident Insurance – available 

through the Federation of Parents and 

Citizens’ Associations of NSW and from 

commercial insurance suppliers; 

 Sporting Injuries Insurance Scheme – covering 

catastrophic injuries; 

 The Supplementary Sporting Injuries Benefits 

Scheme; and 

 Private health funds. 

Fundraisers 
Don't forget we have a number of fundraisers still 
running in the school. Collect your Coles vouchers, 
your Woolworths dockets and your McCain 
barcodes. All these vouchers help to provide extra 
resources for our school. Drop these into the 
school Front Office. 
 

Promotion Totals 
Safeways  1347 
Coles  1322 
McCains        0 
 
Don‟t forget to hand your Safeway dockets, Coles 
Vouchers and McCains barcodes. 

 Safeways dockets = Items from Modern 

Teaching Aids 

 Coles Vouchers = Sports for Schools 

 McCains barcodes = School Veggie Patches 

 

Up Coming Events Term 3 2011 
 

TERM 3 
 

Week 7 
Mon 29 Aug Year 7/8 Topic Test Science 
Tue 30 Aug Jade Dancing 
 Health Education Talk 
Wed 31 Aug Stu Holt Band 
 

Week 8 
Mon 5 Sep Vicki Lowry (Art)  
Wed 7 Sept Ride on Bikes 
 Rising Generations 
Thu 8 Sept Rising Generations 
 Senior Formal RSVP due 
Fri 9 Sept  Nyah Sports 
 

Week 9 
Mon 12 Sept Vicki Lowry (Art) 
Tue 13 Sept  Jade Dancing (Full Dress Rehearsal) 
Wed 14 Sept  Jade Dancing (Full Dress Rehearsal) 
 Performance Night 
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Merit Scheme 
To reward our students‟ positive behaviour Tooleybuc 
Central School runs a strong Merit Scheme. Students 
are awarded „Merit Awards‟ during the school year and 
an accumulation of these merits equates to levels.  
 
Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus and extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 
Primary students are given a „Lucky Dip‟ at the 
achievement of each level, secondary students are give 
a $2.00 voucher to spend at the canteen, then primary 
and secondary are presented with a certificate at our 
Whole School Assembly. Those students who achieve 
Gold Level are invited to attend our End of Year Merit 
Excursion. 
 

Silver Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Demy 5 Johnstone, Jenae 3 

Andrews, Tara 1 Lyons, Padraig 2 

Berg, Sara 2 Lyons, Saoirse K 

Blachford, Brees 3 Main, Chelsea 6 

Blachford, Summer K Mammone, Angela 1 

Blachford, Taylen 1 McKindlay, Rowena 8 

Butcher, Yazmyn 3 McKenzie, Quinlan K 

Borg, Taylar 6 O‟Bree, Jessica 7 

Cordwell, Hayley 5 Ogle, Murray 4 

Domaille, Laura 5 Ogle, Jack 1 

Edelsten, Emma 1 Pitlo, Skye 8 

Everitt, Hannah 5 Scalora, Paul K 

Gleeson, Georgia 8 Scalora, Toni Mia 2 

Grace, Ryan 3 Smith, Natalia 2 

Grinham, Mitchell 1 Smith, Sam 5 

Hoare, Sam 3 Thompson, Jemma 4 

Hodgson, Abbey 8 Yates, Jessica 7 

Johnstone, Ben K   

Bronze Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Cooper 2 Hickey, Harry 7 

Andrews, Madison 8 Hoare, Adam 10 

Arblaster, Brett 4 Johnston, Cody 5 

Berg, Emma 5 Le Guier, Madison K 

Berg, Jaide 7 Main, Jack 4 

Bolger, Richard 10 Mammone Joseph 2 

Bowring, Jemima 6 McKindlay, Prudence 6 

Carter, Indianna 1 McNab, Callum 7 

Dastey, TJ 3 McNab, Riley 4 

Domaille, Ryan 2 Nimo, Kalatiola 7 

Domaille, Tom 5 Nimo, Talahiva 1 

Domaille, Will K Pitlo, Teake 10 

Everitt, Noah K Rogers, Mackinnon 1 

Forster, Jason 7 Scalora, Ethan 5 

Gleeson, Jack 10 Sonsie, Kristyn 10 

Gleeson Tanner 6 Steer, John 8 

Grace, Rachael 4 Tacken, Reece 10 

Hack, Kiara 3 Wilkins, Leighton 6 

Heritage, Tane 2 Zanker, Eden 6 

Hickey, Emily K   
 

 

IPod Competition 
 

PASS SKI CAMP 
 

$2.00 per ticket or 3 for $5.00 
 

Tickets available from PASS students  
or Front Office 

 

For Sale 
  
Roosters   $3.00 
 
Contact Daniel Wait at the school 50305422 

 

The final clinic for the  
 

Adolescent school-based Immunisation 
Program for 2011 

 
will be held at the school on 

 
Tuesday 20th September 

 
The Year 7 students will receive their 2nd and final 
dose of Hepatitis B and the 3rd and final dose of 

HPV (Gardasil), girls only.  
 

Please be sure your child attends on this day as 
there will be no  catch-up clinic available at the 

school.  
 

Any queries, please contact Georgina at  
Tooleybuc Community Health Centre on 

ph.50305189 

 
Curriculum changes delayed in NSW 
The implementation of national curriculum changes 
in English, maths, science and history for K-10 
students will be delayed for NSW schools.  
 
The NSW education minister, Adrian Piccoli said 
more time was needed to ensure high standards 
were maintained.  
 
NSW schools can begin the planning phase for the 
new national curriculum by 2013, with the 
curriculum moving to the classroom teaching phase 
from 2014. 
 

Circuit Class 
Every Monday night @ 7:00 pm 
Tooleybuc Sporting Club 
Cost $10.00 
All fitness levels welcome 
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Primary News 
Rob Naylor (Assistant Principal) 
 

Important Dates 
 

 PSSA Riverina Athletics - Albury 2nd September 

 Nyah Sports (Tooleybuc)  9th September 

 Performance Night 14th September 

 
Values 
Each week at Tooleybuc we acknowledge student 
achievement through the DET‟s Values.  
 
Our Values for Week Four was Responsibility. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Angela Mammone 
Year 2/3:   Ryan Grace 
Year 4/5/6:   Tanner Gleeson  
 
Our Values for Week Five was Cooperation. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Ben Johnston 
Year 2/3:   Tamara-Jade Dastey 
Year 4/5/6:   Rachael Grace 
 
PSSA District Athletics  
Last Friday was the Moulamein PSSA District 
Athletics Carnival. The day turned out to be a great 
success starting with brilliant weather and strong 
performances from all of our students. A big thank 
you must firstly go to Terri-Lee Ogle for organising 
the P & C barbecue on the day, your support is 
greatly appreciated. Great performances on the 
day came from: 

 Ryan Grace – 1st 8 yrs Boys 100m  

 Cooper Andrews – 2nd 8 yrs Boys 100m   

 Jemma Thompson – 2nd 10 yrs Girls 100m / 2nd 
Jnr girls 200m 

 Rachael Grace – 3rd Jnr girls 200m  

 Jack Main – 1st Jnr Boys Discus  

 Riley McNab – 3rd Jnr Boys Discus /  3rd Junr 
Boys Shot Put 

 Murray Ogle – 3rd Jnr Boys High Jump / 3rd Jnr 
Boys Long Jump 

 Emma Berg – 1st Jnr Girls discus / 2nd Jnr Girls 
Long Jump / 1st Jnr Girls Long Jump 

 Sam Smith – 3rd 11 yrs Boys High Jump 

 Laura Domaille – 2nd 11 yrs Girls 100m / 1st 11 
yrs girls 200m / 1st 800m 11 yrs girls / 2nd Jnr 
Girls Long Jump 

 Demi Andrews – 3rd 800m 11 yrs girls / 2nd Jnr 
Girls High Jump 

 Lane Hodgson – 3rd 11 yrs Boys 100m / 3rd 11 
yrs boys 200m / 3rd 11 yrs Boys Shot Put 

 Leighton Wilkins – 2nd Snr Boys Discus / 2nd 
Snr Boys High Jump 

 Chelsea Main – 1st 12 yrs girls 100m / 1st Snr 
Girls 200m / 1st Snr Girls High Jump / 1st Snr 
Girls Long Jump 

 Eden Zanker – 2nd 12 yrs girls 100m / 2nd Snr 
Girls 200m / 1st 800m Snr Girls / 1st Snr Girls 
discus / 2nd Snr Girls High Jump / 2nd Snr Girls 
Long Jump / 1st Snr Girls Shot Put 

 Taylar Borg – 2nd 800m Snr Girls / 2nd Snr Girls 
discus / 2nd Snr Girls Shot Put 

 
Eden Zanker was named Snr Girls Champion on 
the day with Chelsea Main Snr Girl runner up. 
Laura Domaille was 11 yrs Girl runner up. 
 
The following students have qualified for the 
Riverina Athletics Carnival in Albury on Friday 2nd 
September. Ryan Grace, Cooper Andrews, Jemma 
Thompson, Laura Domaille, Chelsea Main, Eden 
Zanker, Taylar Borg, Emma Berg, Jack Main, 
Murray Ogle, Riley McNab, Brees Blachford, 
Rachael Grace and Toni Scalora. We wish them all 
the best for the day. 
 

  
Eden Zanker takes off in High Jump. 
 

 
TJ and Yazmyn cross the line in their 100m age race. 



 
Term 3 – Week 5                                                                                                             Friday, 26

th
 August 2011 

                                                                                                              

    5  
      
 

Manu and Murray exhausted at the end of the race. 
 

 
Lane finishes strongly.  

 

 
Laura finishes off her 200m. 
  

 
Chelsea during her 200m race. 

 
 

Young Leaders – Barham 
Our Young Leaders went to Barham to be involved 
in the follow up day to their Leadership project on 
Peer Support. They delivered a 10 minute 
presentation discussing how the program works, 
and concerns or issues they faced and how the 
students responded to their leadership. Mrs 
McKindlay was very impressed with their 
presentation. 
 
Nyah Sports 
Nyah sports will be held on Friday 9th September 
2011. This involves all students from Kindergarten 
to Year 6. Students are required to wear sports 
uniform on the day and will rotate around various 
activities. The P & C will be operating a barbecue 
on the day. Further information will be sent home 
closer to the date. All parents are welcome to 
attend. 
 
Year 2-3 
Students finished their study of „Fantastic Mr Fox‟ 
last week and have now begun a study of „The 
Witches‟ also by Roald Dahl.  Students enjoyed 
„Fantastic Mr Fox‟ and participated in many 
discussions about the events in the book as well as 
drawing the images in their minds created by the 
words of Roald Dahl.  The study of „The Witches‟ is 
of course being taught by Mrs Ritchie.  Mrs Ritchie 
will be teaching Year 2-3 for the remainder of the 
term while I am on leave.  
 
Students have been studying and writing 
procedures for the first half of this term.  They were 
also required to present an oral procedure on a 
topic of their choice to the class.   

 
Sara Berg demonstrating the procedure for using an ‘ear 
tagger’.  
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Padraig Lyons demonstrating the procedure for making a 
musical shaker. 
 

Students were fortunate to spend half a day 
working with author/illustrator Kevin Burgemeestre.  
Kevin talked about the process he goes through to 
write and then illustrate books.  He showed 
students some dioramas he had created which 
were then photographed and used as illustrations 
in one of his books.  Kevin then instructed students 
on the process for making an illustration using 
mixed media, charcoal and oil pastels.  It was a 
great activity and one which the students 
thoroughly enjoyed. 

 
Brees Blachford and Sam Hoare beginning their charcoal 
drawing. 

 
Ryan Domaille adding oil pastels to his drawing. 
 

             
Yazmyn Butcher adding oil pastels to her drawing. 

 
    Parent Information  
 
 Check out these great websites: 
 
http://animoto.com/ 
This is a great site for creating animation stories. 
 
http://www.meegenius.com/ 
This is a great site for reading in the younger years.  
 
                                    

  

http://animoto.com/
http://www.meegenius.com/
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Secondary News 
Melanie Hunt (Head Teacher) 
 
Year 12 Trials 
Our students in Year 12 have successfully sat for 
their Trial HSC last week.  This is a very valuable 
experience for our students as it gives them the 
opportunity to practise sitting exams in test 
conditions.  We encourage these students to 
continue on a program of revision until the real 
thing next term. 
 
Transition 
Through the week we have run another successful 
transition day.  Students were involved in a range 
of activities including debating, scientific 
experiments, cooking, art and archaeology.  
Secondary teachers are all very excited about 
teaching these students next year. 
 

 
Lachlan Everitt ready to eat his pizza. 
 

 
Eden and Andrew work on a piece of art. 

 
Shane digs for an archaeology find. 
 
 

PDHPE 
It has been a really busy this term in the PDHPE 
department. We have had some outstanding 
success with our athletes such as Darcy Spinks 
being selected to compete for NSW in AFL – well 
done Darcy.  
 
The Physical Activity and Sports Studies students 
have also embarked on their first trip to the snow.  
 
Here are some of their stories: 
 
Snow Experience by Luke Harding 
We left early Monday morning to arrive at the snow 
at 6:00am. Firstly we unpacked our gear at 
Howmans Gap and travelled up to the mountain. 
Our lessons each day were a success and they 
helped me learn how to ski. In the end I was able to 
complete a blue run, and most of all the others 
were able to as well.  The car trip to Barham 
resulted with some hoon driving. Mrs Martin hitting 
two rabbits!  The snow was the best for skiing, and 
the weather conditions were just as good, except 
for the last day where it snowed pretty heavy. At 
the start I was falling over a lot, and wasn‟t sure if I 
was going to be able to pick up skiing. But during 
the day I finally found out that the opposite way I 
lean my body I will turn. This helped me improve 
my skiing. The food at the camp wasn‟t the best, 
but as we were all starving it still filled everyone up. 
Macca‟s provided the best food, which we had for 
breakfast on the first day, and dinner on the last.  
 
Overall it turned out to be a really good trip, the 
organisation of the trip couldn‟t have been better 
and I'm definitely keen to hit the slopes next year!  
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Pass students coming down the mountain 

 
Snow trip to falls creek experience  by Thomas 
Hickey 
On Sunday night we had left Tooleybuc to drive to 
Barham. We had sat in the car for an hour and a 
half. Once we had reached Barham we unloaded 
our gear and packed the bags onto the coach it 
was called the “Lakes” coach. We had finally left 
Barham at mid-night. We had a long trip in front of 
us, a whole 6 hours to reach Falls Creek.  
 
3 o‟clock in the morning…… 
Everybody was knackered it was hard to sleep 
because of the noise. Another 3 hours had past 
now it was 6 o‟clock in the morning we had stop to 
get some McDonald‟s in Glenrowan. Once we had 
finished our Macca‟s we quickly got on the coach 
drove to Falls Creek.  
 
Once we had gone around the mountains to reach 
Falls Creek we had started to see white snow along 
the roads and down the slopes. 
 
We had finally reached Falls Creek, we drove the 
coach down into our accommodation to unload our 
bags. Then we had got back onto the bus to go get 
our ski hire gear such as skis, boots, jackets and 
ski pants. Once we got our ski hire gear and slowly 
walked back because of the slippery icy road that 
the snow had made. 
 
We went up the mountain to have our ski lessons 
at 8:30am every day and we had finished them at 
10am. We went down for lunch at 12:00pm. After 
we had our lunch we got the rest of the day to ski.  
Once it was 5:30 we would all meet up at the coach 
and pack our gear in a ski bag. Then we would put 
the bags in a drying room at the accommodation. 
Overall it was an awesome experience for me 
because it is awesome and great fun like the fox 
trails and the blue runs were mad but awesome.   
 
 
 

9/10 PASS Snow Camp by Adam Hoare 
We all gathered at Tooleybuc at 10pm so we could 
be at Barham by 12am including a stop at Maccas 
for a snack. We had already had a big feast at 
home before we came.  While we were coursing 
down the road in the Kia there was tonnes of 
rabbits running across the road and Mrs Martin was 
slowing down so she didn't hit them which we were 
all disappointed about. When she slowed down for 
the next group of rabbits there was an unlucky one 
that hit the back wheels... we all cheered! 
 
When we rocked up at Barham we met up with old 
mate DK who took us on our Canberra excursion, 
then we all got on the bus and headed to Falls 
Creek. It was a very long and boring trip because 
we had to sleep on the bus and every one wouldn't 
shut up. After another late night Maccas stop we 
were about half way there. So we all piled into the 
bus again and headed up the mountain. 
  
When we got to our accommodation we quickly 
unpacked and got back onto the bus to head to ski 
hire where we got all our gear. We caught a chairlift 
up for our first lesson, which was probably good so 
we didn't do serious damage to ourselves. After we 
finished we could do whatever we liked for the rest 
of the day.  
 
One time when Thomas and I go to get off the lift 
we got all tangled up and took each other out. So 
they had to stop they lift so Thomas and I could get 
out of the way. I didn't really like the first day 
because I couldn't ski forward but I could ski all the 
way down backwards which was really irritating. 
One of the best things that happened was Darcy 
punching the head off a snow man while Mrs Martin 
was passing over the top of us on the chairlift. Who 
ever built it kept putting his head back on so we 
kept on knocking it off. 
 
On the second day we were there bright and early 
to start again, having to get up at six. The highlights 
of the second day were that we got to go on the 
blue runs which were a bit harder than ones we 
were previously doing. Our ski instructor showed us 
how to go over jumps. Also while going over a jump 
I jumped into a tree.  
 
On the last day we packed up all of our stuff and 
put it on the bus to go up to the mountain for the 
last time and went for a lesson which was the best 
one out of all of them because we went through all 
of these awesome tracks through trees and over 
the jumps in the terrain park. After another long day 
skiing we gave all our hired gear back got the bus 
once again and travelled home. 
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Overall it was a good trip and nothing bad 
happened until we all got out of the Kia at 
Tooleybuc and the car locked itself with all our stuff 
inside with the keys, so we all went home.    
 
As you can tell by reading their accounts, the boys 
had a great time. They represented their school 
brilliantly and I would like to thank them for their 
participation and exemplary behaviour.  I would 
also like to take this opportunity to thank Barham 
High School, in particular James Armitage and Lisa 
Radley, for allowing Tooleybuc Central School to 
participate with them in this camp. 
 

 
Getting ready for more skiing. 

 

 
Adam, Darcy, Luke & Thomas all geared up to start skiing. 

 
In the classroom and on the field 
Years 7 and 8 PDHPE have been honing their 
netball skills with the girls being the dominant side 
so far. The boys are improving but the superior skill 
and timing of the girls has made it hard for the boys 
to get a win! We have one game left to play, as yet 
the results are: girls 3 wins 1 draw, boys 3 losses 1 
draw. Can the boys win one game before we move 
on. 
 
Years 9 and 10 have been analysing the effects of 
alcohol on decision making especially in relation to 
risk taking behaviours such as driving under the 

influence. This class has been studying cases of 
young people such as themselves dealing with the 
consequences of their poor decisions.  They have 
also been practising the first aid techniques they 
would need to apply to help road accident victims. 
 
The PASS class has been busy coaching 
Kindergarten to Year 3 in sports skills on Tuesdays. 
Kindergarten and Year 1 have been practising 
hand eye coordination while Years 2 and 3 have 
been practising foot eye coordination. This will 
continue till the end of the term. 
 
Year 12 CAFS and PDHPE have recently 
completed their Trial HSC Exams. These trials 
provide the students with valuable experience to 
better prepare themselves for the actual HSC 
exams. I would encourage all of these students to 
continually revise their course work and to start 
practising exam style questions. 
 
Hospitality 
On Tuesday 23rd August Mere Bakata and three 
Balranald students competed in the regional 
Murray River Culinary Challenge against students 
from Deniliquin, Finley, Hay and Barham.  The 
teams from both Tooleybuc and Balranald achieved  
Silver Certificates (second place) with Hay winning 
the competition. Congratulations must go Mere and 
her partner who did an excellent job preparing and 
presenting three courses within a set time frame 
and under considerable pressure. The competition 
was run under strict guidelines and judged by 
Chefs from Albury, Griffith and Deniliquin.  Well 
done Mere, a great effort. 
 

 
Mere working on her dish during the Culinary Challenge. 
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Hospitality students prepare for their Culinary Challenge. 
 
 

Career News 
 
This week Year 10 students are out on Work 
Experience, to date all reports have been positive 
and more on their activities completed for the week 
shall be covered in the next Bridge edition. 
 
Teake Pitlo completed his work experience two 
weeks ago at the Rural City Council in the 
Information Technology department and received 
excellent report of his efforts for the week.  Well 
done Teake. 

 
Teake at his desk at the Rural City Council Office. 
 

Year 11 students are also on Work Placement this 
week, with students gaining the opportunity to 
practise competencies they have been studying in 
their VET courses. Mrs. Morton and Mr Wait shall 
be visiting students to learn of their progress. 
 
Year 12 News 
VTAC is open and Mrs Morton shall be running an 
information session on applying next week with all 
Year 12s. VTAC also encourages students to 
subscribe to the applicant blog 

http://vtacmedia.wordpress.com  or see VTAC on 
Facebook 
http://facebook.com/pages/VTAC_victorian.tertiary_
amissions_CENTRE/14231095700606 OR 
FOLLOW vtac ON Twitter 
http://twitter.com/?lang=eneloggedout=1/vtacguide  
 
VTACs all Year 12s have been issued with these. 
Applications are online at www.vtac.edu.au and 
you can apply for twelve courses. Mrs Morton will 
spend time ensuring students have logged on 
correctly. It is important to also consider SEAS and 
whether you meet any of the category definitions. 
 
Open Days coming up 
28th August Deakin (Burwood) 
  ACU (Ballarat) 
  LaTrobe (Bendigo) 
 
3 new courses are on offer at Deakin including 
Bachelor of Network Engineering, Bachelor of 
Zoology and Animal Science, Bachelor of Fisheries 
and Aquaculture. 
 
A reminder to all Year 12 students to update your 
resumes and see Mrs Morton as the conclusion to 
your schooling is almost here. 
 
That‟s it, remember lifelong learning. 
 
Kim Morton 
 
Guide to leaving school 
 
If your child is finishing school at the end of this 
year and would like to explore their options, check 
out the department‟s leaving school information 
page at: 
www.schools.nsw.edu.au/leavingschool/index.php. 
Here you will find a host of information about 
further study and training, apprenticeships, work 
and taking a gap year. Young people now must be 
in work or study or a combination of both until the 
age of 17. 

  

http://vtacmedia.wordpress.com/
http://facebook.com/pages/VTAC_victorian.tertiary_amissions_CENTRE/14231095700606
http://facebook.com/pages/VTAC_victorian.tertiary_amissions_CENTRE/14231095700606
http://twitter.com/?lang=eneloggedout=1/vtacguide
http://www.vtac.edu.au/
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/leavingschool/index.php
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2011 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of 
the necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, 
and are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we 
can optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
Technology Fee 
 

All Years K to 12 $10.00 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary 

$33.00 

Years 7 + 8 $75.00 

Years 9 + 10 $40.00 

Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$50.00 

Hospitality Year 11 & 12 
$5.00 per 
practical 
lesson 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats $15, are 
available for purchase from the front office 
 

Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl‟s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 
 

Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 

Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 

Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turn around is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For Sale 
Mandarins 15  for $1.00 
Oranges 10 for $1.00 
Grapefruit 10 for $1.00 
Lemons 5  for $1.00 
 

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an application for support please 
contact the school. 

http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2011 
 

Term 3 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie     $2.80 

 
Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 
Party Pie    $1.00 
 
Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 
Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 
Tomato Sauce    $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)  $1.60 

 
Bulla Frozen Yogurt   $1.60 
(Apricot, Strawberry and Fruit Salad) 
 
Chips     $1.00 
(Honey Soy) 
 
Raspberry Twists   $0.20 

Drinks     

Big M     $2.00 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee) 
  
Playwater    $2.00 
(purple, orange, lemonade, red) 
 
Prima     $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office 
by students or sent with the rolls. 
 

Please remember to include only hot food and 
drinks on student’s lunch orders. All snacks are to 

be purchased from the canteen at lunchtime.  

 
Please note Raspberry Twists are now .20c each 
 

 

 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
Term 3 2011 

 
 
02/09 Robyn Lockhart & Peta Hickey 
 
09/09 Nyah Sports – No Canteen 
 
16/09 Belinda McKindlay & Fiona Bowring 
 Toastie day (Toasted sandwiches) 
 
23/09 Sue Domaille & Melissa Thompson  

 
If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap. 
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

LOST UNIFORMS 
 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. 
 

 
 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an 

ambulance and live in the Tooleybuc area, when asked 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

Respond, 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to where the ambulance 
will originate from and ensure a quick response
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LEARN TO SWIM SUMMER PROGRAM 
Swan Hill Leisure Centre 
This is a life skill and could save your life and 
others 
 
Everyone needs to learn to swim 
Infants to adults – beginners to advanced – stroke 
development 
 
Bookings available now 
Qualified Aust Swim Instructors 
Phone: (03)5032 5222 
 

 

The Tooleybuc & Piangil Fishing Club 
Annual General Meeting: 

 
The AGM will be held at the Tooleybuc Sporting 
Club on Sunday 11th September 2011 at 8pm. All 
members and interested people are urged to 
attend.  
 
Nominations for all executive positions are being 
sought (from members), for further information or a 
nomination form, please contact Secretary 
0434498552 or Treasurer 0427305550 or email 
tpfish@bigpond.com. 

Measles vaccination reminder following spike in 
Sydney cases 

NSW Health is urging people to ensure they are fully 
immunised against measles following a spike in the 
number of cases in the Sydney metropolitan region. 

NSW Health Director of Health Protection Dr Jeremy 
McAnulty said seven cases of measles have been 
reported in NSW since the start of July.  
 
“All seven cases were acquired in the Sydney 
metropolitan region where several adults in their 
twenties and thirties were infected,” said Dr McAnulty. 
 
“This is a little unusual as most cases in NSW tend to be 
seen in unvaccinated or partially vaccinated people who 
have recently returned from travel overseas. The original 
source of their infection is unknown.” 
 
Measles is a serious infection and can lead to severe 
complications. People with measles tend to be unwell 
and develop fever, cough, runny nose, sore eyes. A rash 
starts a few days later, starting on the face and spreads 
down the body. 
 
“Anyone with measles is extremely infectious and just 
one person with the infection can pass it on to many 
others,” said Dr McAnulty.  
 
The Measles Mumps and Rubella (MMR) vaccine is safe 
and effective and provides long lasting protection if two 
doses are given. As well as preventing measles, MMR 
vaccine also gives excellent protection against mumps 
and rubella.  
 
MMR vaccine is given routinely at 12 months of age with 
the second dose given from 3½ to 4 years. 
 
Many people in their twenties, thirties and early forties 
are still vulnerable to measles because they only ever 
received one MMR vaccine in childhood. People in this 
age group can see their GP for a free MMR vaccine and 
this is especially important for anyone planning travel 
anywhere overseas.   
 
People born during or since 1966 who do not have 
documented evidence of receiving two doses of MMR 
vaccine or evidence of measles infection are at greatest 
risk of catching measles.  
 
“If you think you may have measles, it is important to 
see your GP but make sure you call ahead so they can 
make arrangements to see you without exposing others 
in the surgery or waiting room,” said Dr McAnulty. 
 
“In the early stages you might only have a cough, fever, 
sore eyes and a runny nose. Talk to your doctor before 
you go to the clinic.” 
 
More information can be found at 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au 

 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/
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Open Daily from 10.00am till late 

Tooleybuc Sporting Club Ltd. 
Phone: 03 5030 5476 Poker 

Monday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Friday Nights  

@ 8pm 

  

RIVER RETREAT VILLAS 

6 fully self contained villa’s  

available 

Phone now on 03 5030 5341 

Bingo 

Tuesday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Thursday Mornings  

@ 11.30 

  
  

  

Friday  

Fortune 

Jackpots $50.00  
if not claimed 

LTPS/11/04765 

  

Wed/Sun 

Snowball 

Jackpots $50.00 

Each Wed & Fri 
If not claimed 
LTPS/11/0018 

  

  

Creedence 
Clearwater 
Recycled  

  

Saturday 29th October 
Club Auditorium 

8.30pm 

Playing all the Creedence songs  

you know and love 

Be entertained by the music of 

Barry Bishop 
Friday 23rd September 

7.30pm 

In the Auditorium 

Try something new 

from 

Jose’s Asian  

Corner 
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ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

WANTED  
The Wakool Shire Home and 

Community Care (HACC) 
are in need of volunteer drivers 
in the Tooleybuc, Goodnight and 

Koraleigh areas. 
 

M e n  o r  W o m e n .  Y o u n g  o r  
O l d !  

 
Tooleybuc HACC Outreach Coordinator  

50 305 252 

"Helping others to keep small communities 

strong." 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 

For Honest Reliable Service 
call Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank 
Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Now open Mon-Fri 9.00am-4.00pm 
 

Phone: 03 50305189 
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)         Tue 20

th
 Sept 

 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:   
 

MENTAL HEALTH: 4
th
 Tue of Month 

Names being taken for list     
Visiting once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH SERVICE:  
Names being taken for list 
Every 2

nd
 Month            Wed 12

th
 Oct 

 

Podiatrist       Fri 26
th
 Aug 

Appointment phone: 50339390  
 
‘Reset’ program will continue on Wednesday 
17

th
 August.  If you would like to join or need 

more information, contact Community Health. 

     
In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 
Or call „000‟ 

TOOLEYBUC GARAGE 
Roadworthy 

Spare parts Insurance 
Repairs  fuel 

Recommended service 
 

PH 50305459 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

DOCTOR AT 

TOOLEYBUC 
Dr. Irina Kudriavceva 

Tooleybuc Medical Centre, 
Unit 2, 76 Cadell Street, 

Tooleybuc 
every Wednesday. 

 

Appointments can be made by 
telephoning the Tooleybuc Medical 

Centre, 50305053,  
on Wednesdays or contacting the 
Manangatang Surgery, 50351215 

other weekdays. 

Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 

Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 
Ph: 03 50305125   0428 305126 

"Old Tooleybuc  
Doll Cottage” 

Open 10 am daily 
53 Cadell St   

Tooleybuc 
 

A delightful display of over 400 
beautiful dolls that is sure to put a 
smile on your face. 
 
FEE.  
A gold coin donation, 
Proceeds donated to the local school for 
gardens and outdoor furniture. 

  
 

 
 Weekly on Fridays 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 
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CALENDAR 

TERM THREE 2011 

 
 

WEEK Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

7 
Week 1 

Timetable 

28  29  

D & T Major 

Work due 

 

Year 7/8 Topic 

Test Science 

30  

Jade Dancing  

 

31  

Stu Holt Band 

11:20 – 

1:00pm 

1  

 

2  

PSSA Riverina 

Athletics-

Albury 

3 

8 
Week 2 

Timetable 

4  

 

5  

Vicki Lowry 

(Art)  

 

6  

 

7  

Ride on Bikes 

 

Rising 

Generation 

 

8  

Senior Formal 

RSVP due 

 

Rising 

Generation 

9  

Bridge  

 

Nyah Sports 

 

10  

9 
Week 1 

Timetable 

11  

 

12  

Vicki Lowry 

(Art) 

13  

Jade Dancing 

– Full Dress 

Rehearsal 

 

14  

Jade Dancing 

– Full Dress 

Rehearsal 

 

Performance 

Night 

15  

 

16  

Speech 

Pathology 

 

10 
Week 2 

Timetable 

18  

 

 

 

 

Safeway 

promotions 

ends 

19  

Yr 11 Yearly 

Exams 

 

Fairfax 

20  

Injections 

9.30am 
 

Whole School 

Assembly 

11:30 
 

Three Way 

Interviews 

1:30 to 6:00 

pm 

21  

 

 

22  

Senior Formal 

23  

Yr 12 Last Day 

Yr 12 Farewell 

Morning Tea 

Yr 12 

Assembly 

 

Bridge 

. 

 End of Term 3 
 

 

24   

 25  26  

 Spring Holidays 
 

 

27  

 Spring Holidays 
 

 

28  

 Spring Holidays 
 

 

29  

 Spring Holidays 
 

30  

McCain 

Veggies Ends 

 Spring Holidays  
 

 1  
Spring 

Holidays 

 

 

 2 Spring 

Holidays 

 

3  

 Spring Holidays 
 

4  

 Spring Holidays 
 

5  

 Spring Holidays 
 

6  

 Spring Holidays 
 

7  

 Spring Holidays 
 

8  

Term 4 
2011 

October 
Week 

1 
Week 1 

Timetable 

9  

 

10  

 Start of Term 

4 

 
 Term 4 begins for 

school staff and 

students 

11  

Year 7/8/9 

Study Day 

with Lindy 

Billing  

 

12  

First Aid 

Assessment 

13  

 

14  

 

15  

The Bridge will be published each fortnight on a Friday.  All items for the Bridge must be submitted by the 
Tuesday prior by email, fax or in person 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 
For Honest Reliable Service call 

Craig on 50305382 
50305594 Fax

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 
Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 

Roofing 
Gas & Wood Heater Installation 

Ducted Air Conditioner 
Services/Installation 

Agent for Lowara Pumps 
 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=31/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=8/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=9/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=11/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=12/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=13/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=14/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=15/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=20/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=22/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/09/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/09/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/09/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=25/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/09/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/09/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/10/2011&#eventFEF55B14-CBFB-4B6E-902C0F0BBE7944CE
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=8/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=9/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#eventE9282C42-471F-4AC7-A6D92BF9D3017521
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#eventE9282C42-471F-4AC7-A6D92BF9D3017521
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#eventE9282C42-471F-4AC7-A6D92BF9D3017521
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#eventE9282C42-471F-4AC7-A6D92BF9D3017521
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#event7206F42B-28AA-4E10-B54E5BD907296272
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#event7206F42B-28AA-4E10-B54E5BD907296272
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/10/2011&#event7206F42B-28AA-4E10-B54E5BD907296272
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=11/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=12/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=13/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=14/10/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=15/10/2011
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Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus driver 
to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus 
driver to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 
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Winter Uniform 

 

 

Primary 
 
Girls Boys 
Green Polo Shirt 
Green Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Blue Sky) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 

Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
 
 

Secondary 
 
Girls Boys 
Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Black  Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Blue Sky) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 
Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
Note 

 Students are expected to wear their green polar fleece jacket over their school jumper (not 
other coloured hoodies, coats etc). 

 Students are expected to wear their Sports Uniform for PE and Sport Days 
 If your child is not in full school uniform then a note should be addressed to the student‟s 

Class Teacher 
 During Term 1 and Term 4 students are expected to wear a hat when outdoors 
 Most parts of the uniform are available from Clarks Gift Salon, except where stated 

 
 


